

St. Charles Parish

PAUL J. HOGAN, PE

COUNCILMAN, DISTRICT IV

April 9, 2008

Honorable Greg Champagne St. Charles Parish Sheriff P.O. Box 426 Hahnville, LA 70057

Dear Greg,

I am proposing to change Bayou Estates South Drive in Bayou Gauche to a new name due to its similarity with Bayou Estates Drive. I have concerns with the Public's health, safety, and welfare due to issues that could arise by an individual or emergency vehicle mistakenly taking the wrong street and ending up at the wrong house due to the similarity in name.

I am asking that your Department advise me as to whether or not the similarity in these names are an issue and whether or not you have any knowledge of your Department visiting the right address on the wrong street. I have been told that such an event recently occurred where a house on one of these streets was surrounded with deputies only to learn that they were not on the correct street.

Your input into this proposed change would be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

PAUL J. HOGAN, PE

COUNCILMAN, DISTRICT IV

PJH/BJT₈₁:ppd

Office

St. Charles Parish P.O. Box 302 Hahnville, LA 70057 (985) 783-5000 Fax: (985) 783-2067 http://www.st-charles.la.us Residence

101 Cadow Street P.O. Box 250 Des Al amands, LA 70030 Pho 'e: (985) 306-0085

F3x: (985) 306-0285 C : 1: (504) 915-4116

Email: phogai@st-charles.la.us